
 

(FORM A: INTERNAL BID) 

BID FOR FUNDING FROM AREA COMMITTEE BUDGET 
PRO FORMA 

 

A. Project title:  Painting Bollards – by St Bart’s Church & top of Cotton Tree Lane 
 

B. Bid submitted by:  Cllr David Cockburn-Price 
 

C. On behalf of (please include contact details):   
Councillors Sutcliffe & Butterworth, Waterside & Horsfield Ward 
Councillors D Cockburn-Price, S Cockburn-Price & Salter, Boulsworth & 
Foulridge Ward 
 

D. Amount requested:  Total of 22 bollards = £770.00 (no VAT), to come from the 
Colne Area “central pot”.  Quote obtained from Leo Brightley. 
 

E. Is there match funding for the project from elsewhere?  No 
If so, please give details:  N/A 
  

F. Brief details of project:   
The rusty bollards look rundown and really spoil the visitor experience and that 
for people living in/nearby the area.  LCC will not do the work as they just note 
they are structurally sound and are not a high priority for repainting. 
 
Total of 20 bollards outside St Bart’s Church, with gold rings to be added 

 
 

 
 

 



 

A pair of very rusty bollards at the top of Cotton Tree Lane 

 
 
The aim is to paint them with two coats of hard-wearing paint after thorough 
preparation.  Allocating Colne Area funds will allow this work to be done. 
 

G. Main outcomes to be achieved:   
To enhance the street scene and the visitor/shopper experience and support 
pride in the area. 
 

H. When will project be implemented?   
Start Date:  Jun/Jul 2024 
Expected Completion Date:  End Aug 2024 
 

I. Who will undertake the project works?  Leo Brightley, self-employed 
handyman, with a track record of excellent work on bollards and car park barriers 
in Colne and bus shelters, pissoirs and car park barriers in Trawden. 
 

J. Are there long-term revenue consequences and how will these be funded?   
No, this is a one-off project for these bollards and they will last for many years. 


